First Vice-Chair: Laurie Slade Funderburk

Nathan Ballentine Gary E. Clary Kirkman Finlay III Joseph H. Jefferson Jr, Walton J. McLeod Joshua Putnam Samuel Rivers Jr. Tommy M. Stringer Bill Taylor

## Legislative Oversight Committee



South Carolina House of Representatives

William K. (Bill) Bowers Raye Felder Phyllis J. Henderson Mia S. McLeod Ralph W. Norman Robert L. Ridgeway III James E. Smith Jr. Edward R. Tallon Sr. Robert Q. Williams

Charles L. Appleby IV Legal Counsel

Jennifer L. Dobson Research Director

Cathy A. Greer Administration Coordinator Post Office Box 11867 Columbia, South Carolina 29211

Telephone: (803) 212-6810 • Fax: (803) 212-6811

Room 228 Blatt Building

December 14, 2015

VIA EMAIL AND U.S. MAIL

Mr. Christian L. Soura
State Director
South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services
Post Office Box 8206
Columbia, South Carolina 29202

#### Dear Director Soura:

- Is the agency's relationship with abortion providers in South Carolina of such a nature so as to allow the agency to be in a position to ascertain any information pertaining to an abortion provider's possible acceptance of reimbursements for the donation of fetal tissue?
  - o If yes, has the agency made any referrals to law enforcement pertaining to an abortion provider's acceptance of reimbursements for the donation of fetal tissue?
- Has the agency provided any state funding to Planned Parenthood or any other abortion provider for pregnancy prevention or comprehensive health education instruction?
  - o If so, is there any difference in how the amount Planned Parenthood receives versus other abortion providers is determined?
- What agency controls are in place so as to determine if abortion providers in South Carolina that receive
  funds from the agency for a specific purposes do not comingle those funds with other public or private
  funding?

Director Soura Page Two

It is requested that the agency provide a written response to these questions on or before the close of business day on Friday, January 8, 2016. As this is the holiday season, an extended amount of time has been provided for the agency to respond to these questions. However, it would be appreciated if the agency responds as soon as possible. Thank you for your continued cooperation during the legislative oversight process.

Sincerely,



Gary E. Clary Ad Hoc Committee Chair

cc: Ad Hoc Committee Members

The Honorable Wm. Weston J. Newton

First Vice-Chair: Laurie Slade Funderburk

Nathan Ballentine Gary E. Clary Kirkman Finlay III Joseph H. Jefferson Jr, Walton J. McLeod Joshua Putnam Samuel Rivers Jr, Tommy M. Stringer Bill Taylor

Jennifer L. Dobson Research Director

Cathy A. Greer Administration Coordinator

# Legislative Oversight Committee



South Carolina House of Representatives

William K. (Bill) Bowers Raye Felder Phyllis J. Henderson Mia S. McLeod Ralph W. Norman Robert L. Ridgeway III James E. Smith Jr. Edward R. Tallon Sr. Robert Q. Williams

Charles L. Appleby IV Legal Counsel

Post Office Box 11867 Columbia, South Carolina 29211

Telephone: (803) 212-6810 • Fax: (803) 212-6811

Room 228 Blatt Building

December 14, 2015

VIA EMAIL AND U.S. MAIL

Ms. Catherine Heigel
Director
South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control
2600 Bull Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

### Dear Director Heigel:

- Is the agency's relationship with abortion providers in South Carolina of such a nature so as to allow the agency to be in a position to ascertain any information pertaining to an abortion provider's possible acceptance of reimbursements for the donation of fetal tissue?
  - o If yes, has the agency made any referrals to law enforcement pertaining to an abortion provider's acceptance of reimbursements for the donation of fetal tissue?
- Has the agency provided any state funding to Planned Parenthood or any other abortion provider for pregnancy prevention or comprehensive health education instruction?
  - o If so, is there any difference in how the amount Planned Parenthood receives versus other abortion providers is determined?
- What agency controls are in place so as to determine if abortion providers in South Carolina that receive funds from the agency for a specific purposes do not comingle those funds with other public or private funding?

Director Heigel Page Two

It is requested that the agency provide a written response to these questions on or before the close of business day on Friday, January 8, 2016. As this is the holiday season, an extended amount of time has been provided for the agency to respond to these questions. However, it would be appreciated if the agency responds as soon as possible. Thank you for your continued cooperation during the legislative oversight process.

Sincerely,



Gary E. Clary Ad Hoc Committee Chair

cc: Ad Hoc Committee Members

The Honorable Wm. Weston J. Newton

First Vice-Chair: Laurie Slade Funderburk

Nathan Ballentine Gary E. Clary Kirkman Finlay III Joseph H. Jefferson Jr. Walton J. McLeod Joshua Putnam Samuel Rivers Jr. Tommy M. Stringer Bill Taylor

Jennifer L. Dobson Research Director

Cathy A. Greer Administration Coordinator

# Legislative Oversight Committee



South Carolina House of Representatives

William K. (Bill) Bowers Raye Felder Phyllis J. Henderson Mia S. McLeod Ralph W. Norman Robert L. Ridgeway III James E. Smith Jr. Edward R. Tallon Sr. Robert Q. Williams

Charles L. Appleby IV Legal Counsel

Post Office Box 11867 Columbia, South Carolina 29211

Telephone: (803) 212-6810 • Fax: (803) 212-6811

Room 228 Blatt Building

December 14, 2015

VIA EMAIL AND U.S. MAIL
Mr. Bryan P. Stirling, Director
Department of Corrections
Post Office Box 21787
Columbia, South Carolina 29210

Dear Director Stirling:

- Is the agency's relationship with abortion providers in South Carolina of such a nature so as to allow the agency to be in a position to ascertain any information pertaining to an abortion provider's possible acceptance of reimbursements for the donation of fetal tissue?
  - o If yes, has the agency made any referrals to law enforcement pertaining to an abortion provider's acceptance of reimbursements for the donation of fetal tissue?
- Has the agency provided any state funding to Planned Parenthood or any other abortion provider for pregnancy prevention or comprehensive health education instruction?
  - o If so, is there any difference in how the amount Planned Parenthood receives versus other abortion providers is determined?
- What agency controls are in place so as to determine if abortion providers in South Carolina that receive funds from the agency for a specific purposes do not comingle those funds with other public or private funding?

Director Stirling Page Two

It is requested that the agency provide a written response to these questions on or before the close of business day on Friday, January 8, 2016. As this is the holiday season, an extended amount of time has been provided for the agency to respond to these questions. However, it would be appreciated if the agency responds as soon as possible. Thank you for your continued cooperation during the legislative oversight process.

Sincerely,

Gary E. Clary Ad Hoc Committee Chair

cc: Ad Hoc Committee Members

The Honorable Wm. Weston J. Newton

First Vice-Chair: Laurie Slade Funderburk

Nathan Ballentine Gary E. Clary Kirkman Finlay III Joseph H. Jefferson Jr. Walton J. McLeod Joshua Putnam Samuel Rivers Jr. Tommy M. Stringer Bill Taylor

Jennifer L. Dobson Research Director

Cathy A. Greer Administration Coordinator Legislative Oversight Committee



South Carolina House of Representatives

Raye Felder
Phyllis J. Henderson
Mia S. McLeod
Ralph W. Norman
Robert L. Ridgeway III
James E. Smith Jr.
Edward R. Tallon Sr.
Robert Q. Williams

William K. (Bill) Bowers

Charles L. Appleby IV Legal Counsel

Post Office Box 11867 Columbia, South Carolina 29211

Telephone: (803) 212-6810 • Fax: (803) 212-6811

Room 228 Blatt Building

December 14, 2015

VIA EMAIL AND U.S. MAIL

Mrs. Susan Alford State Director South Carolina Department of Social Services Post Office Box 1520 Columbia, South Carolina 29202-1520

Dear Director Alford:

- Is the agency's relationship with abortion providers in South Carolina of such a nature so as to allow the agency to be in a position to ascertain any information pertaining to an abortion provider's possible acceptance of reimbursements for the donation of fetal tissue?
  - o If yes, has the agency made any referrals to law enforcement pertaining to an abortion provider's acceptance of reimbursements for the donation of fetal tissue?
- Has the agency provided any state funding to Planned Parenthood or any other abortion provider for pregnancy prevention or comprehensive health education instruction?
  - o If so, is there any difference in how the amount Planned Parenthood receives versus other abortion providers is determined?
- What agency controls are in place so as to determine if abortion providers in South Carolina that receive funds from the agency for a specific purposes do not comingle those funds with other public or private funding?

Director Alford Page Two

It is requested that the agency provide a written response to these questions on or before the close of business day on Friday, January 8, 2016. As this is the holiday season, an extended amount of time has been provided for the agency to respond to these questions. However, it would be appreciated if the agency responds as soon as possible. Thank you for your continued cooperation during the legislative oversight process.

Sincerely,



Gary E. Clary Ad Hoc Committee Chair